Village of Cement City 

Council Meeting Minutes


April 12, 2012
 
7:00 p.m.

   Village Hall
             Regular Meeting

The regular meeting of the Cement City Village Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Attendance:  0 Citizens present.  Members present:  James Ellis, Michael Gavett, Larry Babinger, Bill Bendele, and Mel Cure.  Clerk Carol Ladd and Treasurer Chari Cure, were present.

Departments

Police:  Chief Elwell reported on police activity.  Ellis informed Elwell of calls concerning trespassing at the bridge.
Fire:  No Fire Rep.  
Guest Speaker-None.
Public Participation-None.
Minutes Reviewed-Regular Meeting minutes of the 3-8-12 meeting were read.  Motion made by Cure, second by Gavett to accept the Regular minutes as presented.  Ayes all, motion passed.  
Receipt of Treasurer’s Report-Report reviewed by all.  Motion made by Cure, second by Gavett to accept the March Report subject to audit.  Ayes all, motion passed. 

Presentation of Existing Bills- Motion made by Cure, second by Babinger to pay existing bills with late addition of zoning charges.  Ayes all, motion passed.
Staff Progress Reports-

Zoning:  Trumble reported investigation of 143 Woodstock St. and 319 Neil Street for roofing issues.  He issued a permit for an awning at the City Saloon.
Building:  Wheaton reported on maintenance progress including training and truck maintenance.  He also presented several quotes for tree cutting at the park and at Parker Street and Woodstock Street.   Bendele is to contact Russ Elder for a professional opinion on the rotting tree at the park.
Council advised DPW to provide clerk with specifications for Chipper/Shredder and to post the item for sale for bids with a minimum bid of $1500.  

Old Business

Discussion took place regarding the recent bill for tree services on Potter Street.  Upon further investigation, it is found that the damage to the tree was created by the property owner.  Council asked clerk to send a letter to the property owner stating that malicious destruction of village property will not be tolerated.

Clerk to check with Lenawee County to seek quote for bridge inspection as part of the shared services plan and possible cost savings.  If no reply, clerk to contact Great Lakes and arrange inspection.

Bendele updated council on plans for the upcoming Memorial Day Parade.
New Business

Ellis presented a working copy of a potential general ordinance for disorderly persons.  Council to review the material and a special meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 8th at 7:00 p.m.   Bendele expressed concern that the ordinance gives the police too much power.  Ellis suggests that the Planners come to the meeting to help advise.  
Motion made by Bendele, second by Gavett to host a traffic survey.  Roll call vote:  Cure, yes; Babinger, yes; Ellis, yes; Gavett, yes; Babinger, yes.  Ayes all, motion passed.

Bendele spoke on behalf of Thrills of the Hills event taking place July 12-14th.  The council stated they are in support of a local endeavor and asked for more feedback as plans progress.

Ellis informed the council that the Iron Coffins are planning a party on June 2, 2012.  Motion made by Ellis, second by Babinger to have Lucas send a letter and forms to the club at 325 Main Street, Cement City, to ensure state compliance of food handling and camping. Ayes all, motion passed.  Lucas is to send a letter to the club and to the Village Hall where copies will be distributed to councilmen.

Council approved a Port A John to be placed at the park for the summer season. 

Good & Welfare

Clerk relayed message that the Columbia Girls Travel League will be making a donation of permanent basketball nets for our village basketball courts.  They sponsored a fundraiser earlier this year to fund this service project.  The girls will be installing the Perma Nets on April 22.  Motion made by Ellis, second by Gavett to adjourn.  Ayes by all, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m.

Submitted by Carol Ladd, Clerk


Approved by James Ellis, President



